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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 11th May 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

Also in attendance: 2 members of the public, 1 member of the press. 

Conor Price (Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme), Scott Marr (Selkirk FPS Contractor))
        Vice-Chair I King opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

all comments should be addressed through the Chair, all recording devices should be switched off and that

Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: Graham Easton, Kathleen Beaton, Alisdaire Lockhart,

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 13th April 2015 were approved on the motion of T Combe, seconded C Cruickshank 
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: T Combe reported that the CoT has received the £500 towards the MBT event as agreed at April meeting.

     5)     Declarations of interest; None

     6)     Community Police Report: No report or officer attendance at the meeting but 2 reports were subsequently received and are appended to this minute. T Combe expressed concern at the number of heavy lorries currently going through town at speed (covered in item 7). 

     7)     Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme: Conor Price and Scott Marr reported on the FPS. The South Bridge 

             Road footbridge is about to be closed and work started to replace it. Puddle clay is being extracted from a 

             borrow-`pit site near Midlem for groundworks. Originally this was coming from outwith the Borders but a   

             local source was identified resulting in the saving of many transport miles. Work has commenced on the 

            riverside and at Ettrickhaugh Road and around Philiphaugh and this phase is expected to be completed by  

            Christmas. 

With reference to lorry movements through the town S Marr advised that the police have been consulted about this and the contractors have also advised their drivers to obey road traffic laws and drive according to road conditions. There are currently around 80 lorry movements per day. I King sought clarification on whether the Planning consent had considered the logistics of so much heavy traffic coming through the town. C Price to convey the concerns of the CC to the lorry drivers. V Davidson asked about new road surfaces which have been covered over, C Price replied that in many cases roads built for access will be removed towards the end of the work and this area will be landscaped to become a community park with the possibility of new housing development, especially at the former Philiphaugh Steading site. C Cruickshank expressed the wish that replacement hedges will be of traditional type with native species, C Price replied that landscaping proposals will follow shortly and community consultation on the landscaping project will be encouraged. I King suggested that display boards might be erected to keep the public informed. V Davidson asked about the footbridge closure – it could be December before a replacement bridge is opened. V Davidson concerned that the detour is a long way round for people carrying shopping and kids carrying schoolbags and suggested again that a temporary shuttle bus service could be put in place during the bridge closure. Discussion followed on the bridge replacement programme. M Ballantyne suggested a meeting with SBC councillors and contractors to see if a solution could be identified. C Price asked the meeting if the flyer advertising the bridge closure had been received and if the newsletter had been successfully distributed and asked if the distribution was too extensive – the feeling was that more information is useful, provided it is circulated early enough. I King thanked C Price and S Marr for their contribution to the meeting.  Connor Price also advised that the Common Riding Trust was being consulted regarding arrangements for June.

8: OPEN FORUM
MOTP 1 thanked A Pattullo for organising the recent Litter Pick. A Pattullo thanked the 12 or so volunteers who had attended and reported that about 30 bags of litter had been picked up around the water side, Victoria Park, The Toll, Pringle Park, The Haining, Selkirk Hill and on the A7 south of town. Some volunteers had expressed a wish to have another Litter Pick later in the summer as they hadn’t been able to collect all the litter they had seen.

D Purves a)said it was good to see press representative David Knox safely back from his earthquake experiences in Nepal. b) asked if the Duke of Buccleuch could be prevailed upon to erect a footbridge above the meetings (Ettrick & Yarrow), V Davidson said that this is being discussed with the Philiphaugh and Bowhill Estates and funding was being sought for the project.  It was noted that both SBC and SRC support the proposal. c) suggested that if this could be achieved then the Duke of Buccleuch might be offered the Freedom of the Burgh by ‘licking the Birse’. V Davidson concerned that this might not be possible under the current Council set up and that legal advice would have to be sought from SBC.

9)    Planning: 

15/00453/FUL:  Alterations and Change of Use from Retail (Class 1) to Timber Frame Manufacturing Facility (Class 5) and erection of Boundary Fence at Former NGT Home Furnishing Store, Dunsdalehaugh, Selkirk: This application was discussed in detail amid much disquiet regarding change of use from retail to industrial and the impact this would have. In principle, the Community Council is supportive of local firm Oregon’s wish to expand their business - provided this can be achieved on an appropriate site with no loss of amenity or negative impact on neighbouring properties and the potential for future retail development Ian King agreed to respond to this effect.
10) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

      G Edgar reported on the following:

a)   discussions are taking place regarding decriminalised parking in the Borders

b)   investigative works have been carried out at the Glen Hotel and a report will follow

c)   a sod cutting ceremony will take place tomorrow at the start of work on the new all-weather pitch at SHS.

      M Ballantyne – nothing much to add to G Edgar’s report 

      V Davidson reported on the following:

a)   trees are being ‘crowned’ in Pringle Park to avoid damage when access is created for 2G pitch works 

b)   building alterations at SHS will provide toilet access for out of hours users of the pitch

c)   the pitch should be completed by the end of the summer holidays

d)   congratulated SHS on their silver award from Eco-Schools Scotland for the new garden created by pupils at    

      SHS

e)   moved that CC write to Michael Moore thanking him for his years of service as local MP, and suggested inviting  

      new MP Calum Kerr to a future meeting – this was agreed and secretary to action.

11)   SCGFWG meets in June. I King asked if CGF had ever considered the provision of renewable energy on CG 

      properties – this has been looked in to, factors include feed in tariff, whether renewables could be profitable and 

      whether they were paid for by CG funds or from borrowing. 

12)  Resilient Communities: A Pattullo reported that Selkirk Football Club has withdrawn from the RC scheme. 

       G Easton is attending a co-ordinator’s meeting on 12th May.

13) Correspondence: all previously circulated.

Also noted that the CC members are invited to visit the Flood Protection project on 15 June.

14) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: a) T Combe presented the balance sheet for the CC for year  

      ending 31st March 2015. I King moved that the Statement be accepted, seconded: A Pattullo 

  b) T Combe presented the Balance Sheet for Evening Study Groups and explained that the ESG closing balance 

       is slightly down as a result of the popular Upholsterer’s class being closed. A Pattullo moved that the  

       Statement be accepted, seconded: C Cruickshank. 

       T Combe moved that the CC agrees to abide by the Code of Conduct for Community Councillors, this was   

       agreed unanimously.

      T Combe was congratulated for all his work as Treasurer and in organising ESGs and Viv Ross was thanked 

       for her work in examining the accounts.

15) Reports from Sub Committees: 

 a)  SHMG: The Hill is in good condition and remarkably litter free. The siting of commemorative benches has been arranged. The Golf Club is having to erect several signs, for H and S reasons.  Maintenance issues are in hand and there are currently no flooding problems.

16) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

 a) T Combe reported that Scott’s Selkirk has now joined forces with Selkirk Sessions and the joint events will take place in October possibly taking the form of a Farmer’s Market.

  b) Plattling Twinning Group: The recent visit by the West Bavarian Highlanders was a great success.

16) AOCB: 

    a) I King raised the issue of the Rural Parliament and after discussion it was agreed to support, in principle, Lindsay Neil’s efforts to bring the Rural Parliament to Selkirk next year. It was noted that while it calls itself the ‘Rural Parliament’ the logistical demands of this organisation put it beyond the capabilities of any genuine rural community to host it. 

    b) A discussion took place about the need to encourage new members on to the CC. A Pattullo suggested in the 

        first instance that posters could be put up round the town to encourage people to come forward. 

The meeting closed at 9.17 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in The Victoria Hall, Selkirk on Monday 15th June 2015 at 7.00pm.
Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed…………………………………Chair
Appendix 1

Antisocial behaviour

                 In March 2015 there were 943 incidents of ASB recorded by the police in Scottish Borders of these 62               

                were recorded in the Selkirk area. The behaviour recorded from police incidents included 

3 Assaults, 5 Vandalisms, 3 noisy music, 6 dishonesties/thefts, 2 Shoplifting and 29 incidents of drunken behaviour/loutish behaviour, fighting etc. Of the 62 incidents 11 involved youths ie persons identified as under 18. The remainder were either unidentified or adults. In March 2015,  7 youngsters were found underage drinking.

Speeding/Road Traffic: There were 7 road checks carried out in the Selkirk area during March 2015 with no offences reported. 

 Misuse of Drugs: There were 13 stop and searches carried out during March 2015 with no offences reported.

During March 2015, there were 142 incidents reported to the Police with 28 crimes being recorded.

Incidents of note:

During the early hours of Sunday 1st March, a couple were approached by two youths near to the junction of Bleachfield Road/Thornfield Avenue. One of the youths, who was carrying a baseball bat, struck the male to the head and body with the bat, before running off towards Thornfield Crescent. Fortunately the male victim only received minor wounds. 

A further two incidents were subsequently received reporting that the male had struck and damaged two parked cars in the Thornfield Crescent area. The youth responsible has been identified, interviewed and has been reported for these crimes.

During the evening of Wednesday 25th March 2015 two separate incidents of indecent exposure were reported in the Bannerfield area of the town. A male, aged between 55 – 59 years of age, thin build, wearing a black knee length skirt, black top, and a short “bob” style wig exposed himself to children in Leslie Place and thereafter within the grounds of Philiphaugh Community School.

Police are appealing for anyone with information relating to the possible identity of this male to contact us on 101 or CRIMESTOPPERS 0800 555 111

Appendix 2

Antisocial behaviour

In April 2015 there were 1204 incidents of ASB recorded in Scottish Borders. Of those 58 were recorded in Selkirk.The behaviour recorded from the police incidents included 2 assaults, 4 vandalism, 1 loud noise, 7 dishonesties/theft and 22 incidents of drunken behaviour/loutish behaviour, fighting etc. Of the 62 incidents 9 involved youths ie persons identified as under 18. The remainder were either unidentified or adults. Overall when looking at ASB across Scottish Borders the ASB incidents continue to show a reduction year on year. In April 2015 no youths were found with alcohol in Selkirk.

                Speeding/Road Traffic: There were 22 road checks carried out during 

                April 2015, with 3 speeding, 1 mobile phone and 1 ASBO offence              

                reported.

                Misuse of Drugs: During April 2015, 12 stop and searches were 

                carried out in the Selkirk area with 2 being positive for drugs.

During April 2015, there were 134 incidents reported to the Police with 16 crimes being recorded.

Incident of note: Between Saturday 25th and Monday 27th April 2015, the flat at 39 Back Row, Selkirk was subjected to a break-in. Police are appealing for any information relating to this crime to contact us in the usual manner, dial 101 or CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111. 
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